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Dear Members and Friends of Holy Trinity Anglican Church,

It is my honor and joy to fill in for Fr. Michael during his sabbatical and to step into the role of Interim Rector
upon his departure in September of this year. I give thanks to God for all that He has accomplished in
Marlborough through the ministry of our Archdeacon. Additionally, I am grateful to have learned so much from
him both liturgically and pastorally. Although the prospect of Fr. Michael moving on causes us great sadness,
we can take solace in the certainty of God’s plan for our congregation. God is not done with Holy Trinity

Anglican Church! We will continue worshiping our Triune God with the fullest of liturgical expressions and will
persist in bringing the Gospel of Jesus Christ to the French Hill neighborhood and beyond.

On the topic of evangelism, I am excited to announce a new ministry that will begin shortly on the church
property. In mid June, we will start a “sidewalk Sunday school” that will take place in the parking lot twice a
month on Saturdays. It will be offered to children ages 4 to 14, including those who attend our church, but
especially for the kids of our neighborhood. We will make a special effort to invite those families that live in
houses directly adjacent to the parking lot. This ministry will offer music, games, food, and a Bible teaching.
The children present will hear the Gospel proclaimed, but volunteers will also take care to reach out in love to
the parents dropping off and picking up their kids; our aim is to build relationships with entire family units,

Eventually inviting them into the life of our church. Please pray for this important ministry! Also, please keep
our church family in prayer during this time of transition.

God bless you and your loved ones!
Fr. Shawn
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VERY SPECIAL VISITS OF OUR BISHOPS

Sunday, June 19
The Feast of Corpus Christi
The Rt. Rev. Donald Harvey, our Bishop Emeritus will preside and preach

Sunday, June 26
The Feast of the Nativity of Saint John the Baptist
10:00 a.m. Solemn High Mass
The Rt. Rev. Charles “Charlie” Masters, our Diocesan Bishop will pontificate and preach
The Rt. Rev. Dan Gifford, our Bishop Coadjutor and
The Rt. Rev. Donald Harvey, our Bishop Emeritus, will Concelebrate

A Special Lunch to Recognize and Celebrate Bishop Charlie prior to his retirement
will follow the Mass
1:00 p.m. at the Function Hall of St. Anargyroi Greek Orthodox Church in Marlborough
Cost is $30 per adult; $5 child under 12
If you have not yet signed up for this very special event, please do so ASAP
Contact Monica Walker at 508-272-6900 walkermonica@comcast.net
Thank you!



From the Rector’s Warden:

As we all know by now, our dear Fr. Michael and family will be leaving Holy Trinity at the end of August.
They will continue God’s work by planting a new church in North Carolina. While we are very sad to be losing

Fr. Michael, Christine, Sarah and Rebecca, we understand it is important for them to go where called. 1, and
others, will have more to say about our wonderful Rector Fr. Michael as the time approaches for him to leave.

For now, I urge everyone to allow Fr. Michael his Sabbatical time that was arranged prior to his being called
clsewhere. This is the first “real” sabbatical Fr. Michael has been able to take over his almost 18 years here.

Fr. Michael will be on Sabbatical from Monday, April 25 - Friday, June 17.

e Fr. Michael will be on Vacation, Conference Leave, and Continuing Education Leave from Tuesday, June
28 - Friday, August 13. Fr. Michael will be present at Holy Trinity on Sunday, August 14 and Sunday,
August 21.

o During Fr. Michael's Sabbatical, Fr. Shawn is present three days a week at HTAC (Sundays, Wednesdays
and Fridays). The other clergy are also available to the best of their availability.

o While Fr. Michael is away, subject only to the Bishop, the Rector's Warden, in consultation with the
People's Warden, is in charge of the temporal affairs of the church. In the event of an emergency, the
Rector's Warden will contact Fr. Michael.

e Fr. Shawn, working together with the Wardens, will notify the Diocesan Bishop of any pastoral or fiscal
issues which need his attention.

«  Fr. Michael’s final Mass at Holy Trinity will be Saturday, August 27 at 4:00 p.m. followed by a special
Reception at Marlborough Country Club at 6:00 p.m. (More on that below.)

By now everyone should have received (or heard) Fr. Michael’s letter to the Parish and also Bishop Charlie’s
Jetter. Excerpts from those letters are reprinted below. If you would like the complete letter mailed to you,
please let me know.

Thank you and may God Bless us all,
Monica Walker
(508-272-6900 or walkermonica@comcast.net).
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Excerpts from Fr. Michael’s announcement sent to Holy Trinity Church family May 10, 2002:
“My Dear Church Family and Friends of HTAC, Marlborough, MA,

“It is with sadness, yet with a sure conviction that I am following the Lord’s call on my ministry, that I write to
inform you that I/we will soon be taking our leave from HTAC, Marlborough, MA.... F ollowing months of
prayerful discernment I have accepted a call to serve our Lord as a church planter...... planting a new church in
North Carolina...... I will be starting a church from scratch: no people, no building, no money, etc. 1have only
a strong conviction that the Lord Jesus has called me to launch a church in this region and the knowledge that
many of you will be holding me/us up in your daily prayers......

e “Our church family and our sister congregation ASAC, Rutland, VT hold a very special place in my
heart. No matter where I serve, you will always be with me. 1love you all!

e 1will be at HTAC on Sunday, June 19 with Bishop Harvey as we celebrate the Feast of Corpus Christi
together and later that day in Rutland, VT at ASAC.

e Iwill also be at HTAC on Sunday, June 26 with Bishop Charlie (our Diocesan Bishop); Bishop Harvey
(our Bishop Emeritus); and Bishop Dan Gifford, our Bishop Coadjutor and the future Diocesan Bishop
of ANIC as of Synod this November.



B

e 1 will be present at HTAC on Sunday, August 14 and again on Sunday, August 21. [Fr. Michael’s last
Mass at HTAC will be Saturday, August 27.]

...”If you have any comments or questions at this time please address them to either Fr. Shawn Fowler (860-
207-2210 shawnfowler86@gmail.com) or Monica Walker, Rector’s Warden (508-272-6900
walkermonica@comcast.net).

«I will be ordained for 27 years this July 9. Of those 27 years, it has been the greatest part and honour of my
ministry to serve you for the past 18 years as your priest and pastor.

“1 Jook forward to seeing you next on Sunday, June 19.

“1,ove, Your Priest,
“Fr. Michael+”
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Excerpts from the letter read to and sent to the Parish from our Diocesan Bishop, the Rt. Rev.
Charles “Charlie” Masters:

“My dear friends of Holy Trinity Anglican Church Marlborough, Clergy, Wardens and People of the Parish,

«_.. By now you will have all heard that your/our beloved Rector, Archdeacon Michael McKinnon has accepted
an invitation by the Bishop of the Diocese of the Living Word, another diocese of the ACNA, to plant a new
church in an area of great growth in North Carolina. 1am sure we are all sad at the thought of not seeing and
being with Fr. Michael weekly and having him lead as the pastor, priest and Rector of Holy Trinity Marlborough
as well as being the Regional Archdeacon.

«[ want to assure you that throughout the time and months when this possibility was being developed, Fr.
Michael conferred with me all along and I have been giving my blessing both to consider this and now to accept
the invitation. I will of course formally be assuring Bishop Julian Dobbs of my blessing as Fr. Michael
continues soon now as a Church planter in the Diocese of the Living Word.

“Though we are all sad at this development and will miss him and his family, it is clear to me and I expect to
you as well, that there are few people better suited as pioneers to be called upon by God to start, out of nothing,
a new church. I believe in God that this new congregation will be a powerful platform of worship and witness
for many many people for many years ahead... So as Bishop, and you as the people of Holy Trinity
Marlborough I encourage us all to.... bless Fr. Michael and family as they will move at the end of August and
thank God for the amazing and important years that we were able to enjoy his/their ministry in our midst.

“I am grateful that Bishop Dan, Judy and I can look forward to being with you in June as well as Bishop Don
and at that time we will have an opportunity face-to-face to ponder what the future might look like with your
Wardens, Clergy and Congregation. It s wonderful that our Coadjutor Bishop Dan will be with us. He of
course will become our Bishop at Synod at the beginning of November and so I have tried to keep him informed
as things have developed and he has given his blessing to these things as well.

« .. I'm grateful that Fr. Shawn is giving coverage as leader during Fr. Michael’s sabbatical. 1 have asked him
and he has accepted my assignment to continue as Priest in Charge pro Tem after Fr. Michael has moved. While
I and Bishop Dan will be with you, we will have an opportunity to discuss these things with him and the
Wardens and for us to explain to all what Priest in Charge Pro Tem (or Interim Rector) actually means and how
that may work in the short term and longer term but for now you can know that everything is in place and that
the life and work of Holy Trinity will go forward exactly as Archdeacon Michael would have expected and
wanted it to go.
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“Most important in all this is for us to remember the words of Paul ‘He who calls us is faithful and He will
surely do it.” Today, as always, we put our trust in God and rejoice in what He has done in the past, is doing
right now, and will most surely do in the future, for us, for the McKinnon family, and for the work of Holy
Trinity church. We can be confident that the Lord, who is calling is going to bless the work of the church both
in Marlborough and in the community that Archdeacon Michael will soon be serving in.

“Alleluia! Christ is risen,

“The Lord bless you this day as we continue in the work of the gospel! +Charlie
“The Rt. Rev. Charles F. Masters

“Bishop of the Anglican Network in Canada”
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SAVE THE DATE
FR. MICHAEL’S FINAL MASS AT HTAC
AND RECEPTION FOLLOWING

Saturday, August 27
4:00 p.m.
Fr. Michael will preside and preach at this,
his final Mass at Holy Trinity

A Special Dinner will be held afterwards
6:00 p.m. at Marlborough Country Club
More information will be forthcoming!

A Said Mass will be offered at 10:00 a.m. on Sunday, August 28
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2022

Plans are moving along for our Vacation Bible School.

Tt will take place the week of July 18-22. The program is Spark Studios
produced by Lifeway. Our friends at First United Methodist Church
will be working with us again. We are expecting another wonderful week
encouraging children in their relationship with the Lord.

If you are able to give a donation toward the cost of a child to attend
VBS, or for us to purchase much needed supplies, that would be
much appreciated.

If you know of a child who would like to attend,

or if you would like to be one of our wonderful volunteers,

please contact Monica Walker at walkermonica@comcast.net.
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Collect for Day of Pentecost (Whitsunday):
Almighty God, who on this day didst open the way of eternal life to every race and nation by the
promised gift of thy Holy Spirit: Shed abroad this gift throughout the world by the preaching of the
Gospel, that it may reach to the ends of the earth; through Jesus Christ our Lord, who liveth and
reigneth with thee, in the unity of the same Spirit, one God, for ever and ever. Amen.
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June’s Kitchen

The “culinary underground” of the
ILT.A.C. Outreach Ministry - June’s Table!

A service opportunity for youth age (13 — 17) to prepare a healthy well-balanced meal for those in need
in the City of Marlborough...

r We need helpers to prepare the Sat. June 181, 2022 meal for 40 servings... __\
When: 31 Saturday of the month, every other month from Noon up to 3 pm.
Where: Holy Trinity Anglican Church Kitchen/Outreach Space
60 Gibbon Street/472 Lincoln Street, Marlborough, MA
Who: Diane O’Leary (Primary Adult Leader); Brian O’Leary (2" Adult Leader)
How: Contact olearyclan@comecast.net for further details. 1% come; 1% serve registration.

Up to 4 youth per session, with 1 attending parent as the 3™ adult.

Benefit: Opportunity to serve, Jearn and practice life skills such as cooking and kitchen safety,
all the while enjoying fellowship with peers, and earning community service hours.
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Food during Christian Fellowship: We all enjoy the light junch between Mass and Christian
Education each Sunday. If you are able to commit to bringing food on an occasional specific Sunday, that
would be greatly appreciated. Please don’t leave it to just a few people! For more information, or to offer help,
please contact Joan Balk (508-835-2085 or jcbalk@aol.com). In the months of July and August we may offer
only cookies and cheese/crackers - that is to be determined.
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Just Me and My Shadow

"Just Me and My Shadow" is a luncheon fellowship group for those who live alone and others who simply
would enjoy some company and fellowship. We meet once a month for lunch and fellowship. People do not
need to belong to our church family in order to attend. All are welcome. Thus, please feel welcome to invite a
family member, friend, or neighbor who lives alone or someone in need of a little company and fellowship. If
you are unable to afford the meal, PLEASE do not let this stop you from joining in the group. Just let Fr. Shawn
know (860-207-2210 or shawnfowler86@gmail.com) and he will cover all or part of your meal. We are
presently getting together on Wednesdays. Please join us on Wednesday, June 15 and Wednesday, J uly 13 at
1:00 p.m. at the Longhorn Restaurant, Boston Post Road West, Marlborough.
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Summer Lunch Program:

Once again, we will offer the Summer Lunch Program, handing out packed lunches for children and families in
our neighborhood during the school vacation. This will begin June 27t We do not yet know if Marlborough
Food Services will provide the food or if we need to purchase it. Your help is needed, please! If you can give
some time during the week (actual times to be determined) please contact me for more information.

Thank you,
Kathleen Demers (508-624-7642 or nanakay105@aol.com)
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FAMILY NEWS

Welcome Thomas Benjamin Holt, born May 25, 8 1b 14 oz, to Katie and David Holt. His proud brother is
James David and grandparents, Emily and Dan Morse.

Gary R. Taylor, fiancé of Joanne Gauvin, member and friend of HTAC and Sexton for June’s Table, died at the
beginning of May following a battle with cancer. A Requiem Mass was celebrated on May 28™ at Holy Trinity,
Fr. Michael McKinnon, presiding and preaching. Our sympathy and prayers go to Joanne and also Gary’s
family.

Happy Birthday:

June: Richard Ayisi - 1%; Diane Place - 3%, Fr. Praveen Mutalik - 8 Joseph Bottini - g%,

Rebecca McKinnon - 14™; Johnnie Briggs - 17%: Don Richards - 23: Christine McKinnon - 5 iar

July: Fr. Shawn Fowler - 2m: Qlivia Favreau - 8. Tim Dunphy - 13%; Stephen Bottini - 13™;

Den. Suzy Kenyon - 14%; Fr. Michael McKinnon - 16"; Diana Newton Wood - 161 Diane Byrne - 18%;
Linda McGillicuddy - 21%; Deidre Taylor - 23™; Marilou Kelso - 25%; Clara Fowler - 31°.

Happy Anniversary:

Den. Ted and Sue Powell on June 8t Bobby Recko and Renee Beausoleil on June 9";
Den. Rhonda and Tom Cotton on June 18%: John and Tanya Bottini on June 21%;

Fr. Bob Cummins and Karen Panasevich-Cummins on July g

Fr. Michael McKinnon ordained a deacon on July 9™, 1995.

Den. Suzy and Mike Kenyon on J uly 18; Pastor John and Sue Lindsay on July q0%,
Don and Judy Richards on July 22" Dan and Emily Morse on July 27"
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M.A.C.O. (Youth Group)
Fr. Shawn leads our Youth Group. M.A.C.O. ("Marked As Christ's Own") is for young adults in High School.
People do not need to be members of HTAC to attend M.A.C.O. If you are in high school, you are welcome! So,

bring your friends. Contact Fr. Shawn for more information.
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These are old but still funny! They were written by elementary school children - nothing has
been corrected!

- Moses.led the Hebrews to the Red Sea, where they made unleavened bread which is bread without any
ingredients.

- The Egyptians were all drowned in the dessert. Afterwards, Moses went up on Mount Cyanide to get the ten
amendments.

- the first commandment was when Eve told adam to eat the apple.

_ St. Paul cavorted to Christianity. He preached holy acrimony, which is another name for marriage.
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What Do You as a High Schooler Need that God Has?
«A Plan for your Life after Highschool”

God has a plan for you, and has since Day 1!
Preparing for life after high school can seem like a daunting challenge!
But with God by your side; Nothing is Impossible!

Join us this summer in a Personal Management course for young adults age 14 — 18 called
LIFE SKILLS!

See the Lord’s guidance as you shore up your knowledge base in the following areas:

« Thinking About the Future — Life’s Work, Career, Earning a Living (Costs & Benefits)
e  Short-term & Long-term Planning
«  Our Relationship with Money, Bank Accounts, & Building Personal Financial Statements
+ Preparing for Purchases — Debit Cards, Credit Cards, & Loans
+ Insurance
« Saving & Investing
« Project Planning (Capstone Project)

*************************************************************************************

- Registration: ~ June 112, 2022; Test drive the course! Sign up for the Introduction!

- When: Introduction - Tuesday, June 14, 2022 — 6:30 pm
- Who: Diane O’Leary, Lay Minister, Accountant, & Scouts, BSA Personal Mgt. Mentor

. How Often:  Series can be offered either weekly during the summer or to 2X per month;
approximately 12-14 Sessions

- Where: Primarily in the comfort of your own home! Remote via Google Meet. ..
. Practicums:  Yes...Discussions, case studies, reflection, prayer, reading, doing! &
- Materials: Scripture, Presentations, Case Studies, Calendar, Calculator, Pencil, Notebook

- Requirement: Completed Parent Permission Slip

If interested in learning more about this course, please contact olearyclan@comcast.net
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Wednesday Bible Study

10:00 a.m., Wednesdgy, Bible Study (Via Zoom and In-Person): While people are strongly encouraged to
attend our weekday Bible Study in person, we realize that this is not possible for some. Thus, we offer Bible
Study, via Zoom, for those who are unable to attend in person due to illness, distance, or inability to travel.

Please note: Wednesday Bible Study is cancelled June 22 and July 20.

Adult Christian Education: is offered each Sunday at 12:15 p.m. All welcome!

Noonday Prayer on Mondays: This will continue via Zoom. All are welcome. Following Noonday
Prayer we offer a time of free prayer for all who are able to join in. This is cancelled July 4 and July 18.

The ;tltltdercessory Prayer Group is led by Martha Ayisi. Those participating in this ministry are

(c)c;mlrlm he tc;1 ;;ray‘ lfor the clergy] of HTAC and their families. They pray for the Holy Spirit to bless the members
our church family, our several ministri d i i : i

ofout i ies and our financial worship. They also pray for God’s protection upon
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ALTAR FLOWERS and SAN CTUARY LAMP

; If you would like to commemorate a loved one by donating the cost of the altar flowers
2 or Sanctuary Lamp, please contact Tanya Bottini (508-877-8736), or email

JBottinil @verizon.net for details and to sign up for a particular Sunday. You are

welcome to donate in memory, in thanksgiving, or in honor of one or more people. The

Holy Eucharist will also be offered for your intention. Thank you!
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PLEASE REMEMBER THE FOOD PANTRY

“For I was hungry and you gave Me food” (St. Matthew 25:35a). You are invited to contribute to the Food
Pantry on any given Sunday. Please place your offering in the box provided in the Narthax. Thank you and
God Bless You! Also, if you are in need of food, please visit our Food Pantry located in our Fellowship Hall, or
speak with Kathleen Demers.
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Catechesis of the Good Shepherd

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd enables children to encounter God through developmentally appropriate
presentations, centers, and prayer with a strong focus on Scripture, liturgy, and the whole of sacred history. The
program helps the children develop a personal relationship with the Lord. We have two groups, the older ones
led by Diana Newton Wood and usually assisted by Jennie O’Leary; the younger group led by Monica Walker
or Cate Fowler. On occasion, parents will assist in the Atrium as necessary for which we are very grateful. The
students are interested, responsive to the Atrium presentations and often express wonderful insights. We will be
breaking for the summer as of the middle of June. For more information, please contact Monica Walker, Diana
Newton Wood, or Jennie O’Leary.
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ANGLICANS FOR LIFE

“You saw me before I was born. Every day of my life was recorded in Your book.
Every moment was laid out before a single day had passed” (Psalm 139:16, NLT)

o Please check our leaflets and pamphlets in the entrance to the church. There is a huge amount of
information that you may take to read.

e Please pray for the Supreme Court to make the right decision regarding Roe vs Wade.

o Newsletter of Anglicans for Life: The current newsletter from Anglicans for Life is in the entrance of the
church. It may also be viewed at https://ang]icansforlife.org/publications/ . You can also keep up to date
with Life Issues by going to www.Liveaction.org.

e Playpen for donations: Thank you to everyone who continues to donate to our local pregnancy resource
center. Donations of items for babies and toddlers (diapers, clothes, etc.) may be left in the entrance to the
church, in the playpen in the Fellowship Hall, or contact Kathleen to arrange drop off.

¢ Anglicans for Life is an international Pro-Life Ministry within the Anglican Communion, upholding and
proclaiming the sanctity of all human jife from conception to natural death. Our local Chapter seeks to raise
awareness regarding alternatives to abortion.. .Let us help you! If you are being called to help with this vital
ministry, or if you would like to have information on how we can help, please speak to our co-Coordinators
Kathleen Demers (508-624-7642) and Marjorie Franko (978-369-8192). Thank you!



SECOND SATURDAY

Before Covid19 and the necessity to keep social distance, each Second Saturday of the month a group would
gather at church to perform various tasks that needed attention. This ranged from cleaning the pews to picking
up trash outside, t0 small carpentry and painting jobs. It was also a time of good fellowship as we worked
together to maintain our buildings. Thank you to those people who were able to help out in May —a lot was
achieved! But, as always, there is plenty more 10 do. Please, please help us maintain our buildings! Upcoming
Second Saturdays are June 11 and July 9. Please watch the Enews for information on tasks needing attention.
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Notes of Note:

e Men’s Group: Allmen are invited to join us for breakfast at 9:00 a.m. followed by discussion. This is
usually the fourth Saturday of the month. For more information, please contact Dan Morse at 978-808-
0901, or dwmorse@live.com.

e Week of Fasting and Day of Prayer: Our upcoming Weeks of Fasting and Day of Prayer on behalf of our
Church Family are as follows:

o Week of Fasting: Monday, June 13 — Saturday, June 18; Monday, July 11 — Saturday, July 16.
o Day of Prayer: Saturday June 18; and Saturday, July 16.

o Special Collection for the Rector’s Discretionary Fund: Sunday, August 14, November 13, 2022.
Special Collection for the Non-Stipendiary Clergy Fund: Sunday, June 12, Sept. 11, December 11, 2022.

e Amazon Smile: We arc a member of Amazon Smile, which you can reach via our website - just go there
and click on the logo. If you are asked for a charity, put in Holy Trinity Anglican Church, or pick it from the
list. Amazon Smile donates 0.5% of any qualifying purchase to us, S0, for all your future Amazon
purchases, use our link, rather than going directly to Amazon.com.

Prayer requests: please email Emily Morse at emmorse@comcast.net or call/text Emily on 978-808-8608.
Parish Council meetings: Any member of the parish is welcome to observe any regular Parish Council
meeting. At present these meetings are held via Zoom.

o Fr. Michael will be on Sabbatical Monday, April 25 - Friday, June 17, and vacation, conference leave
and continuing education leave from Tuesday, June 28 — Friday, August 13.
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Recliner needed, please:
If you have - or know of - a recliner chair (not leather) one of our parishioners is in great need. If you are able
to help, please contact Sharon at 508-740-1442. Thank you
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Please Note:

During this time of Covid we know many people are hesitant 1o return to church in person.
We miss you, but do understand, and look forward to seeing you again when you are able to join us.
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A Prayer for Peace:
Eternal God, in whose perfect kingdom no sword is drawn but the sword of righteousness, no strength

fnown but the strength of love: So mightily spread abroad thy Spirit, that all peoples may be gathered
under the banner of the Prince of Peace, as children of one Father; to whom be dominion and glovy,
now and for ever. Amen.



Live Streaming: The Sunday 10:00 a.m. Mass is live streamed each week.
Said Mass is offered each Wednesday at 11:30 a.m.

June

Sun, June S
Pentecost

Sun, June 12
Trinity Sunday

Sun, June 19
Corpus Christi

Sun, June 26
Nativity of St. John Baptist

July

Sun, July 3
Trinity 3

Sun, July 10
Trinity 4

Sun, July 17
Trinity 5

Sun, July 24
Trinity 6

Sun, July 31
St. Ann
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8:00 a.m. Said Mass

9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
10:00 a.m. Solemn High Mass
8:00 a.m. Said Mass

9:00 aam. Morning Prayer
10:00 a.m. Solemn High Mass
8:00 a.m. Said Mass

9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer

10:00 a.m. Solemn High Mass
(Bishop Donald Harvey presiding and preaching)

8:00 a.m. Said Mass

9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
10:00 a.m. Solemn High Mass
(Bishop Charlie Masters, pontificating and preaching;
Fr. Michael, presiding; Bishop Dan Gifford and
Bishop Donald Harvey, Concelebrating)

8:00 a.m. Said Mass

9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist
8:00 a.m. Said Mass

9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist
8:00 a.m. Said Mass

9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist
8:00 a.m. Said Mass

9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer
10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist
8:00 am. Said Mass

9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer

10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist
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HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CH URCH

The Rt. Rev. Charles “Charlie” F. Masters Diocesan Bishop

The Rt. Rev. Donald F. Harvey Bishop Emeritus

The Ven. Michael J. McKinnon Archdeacon and Rector
Father Robert Cummins, PhD (Harvard, MA) 978-339-3077 (c: voice mail only) or 978-456-2767 (h)
Father Praveen Mutalik (Marlborough, MA)  508-259 -0804 (c) or 508-481-0409 (h)

Father Shawn Fowler (Voluntown, CT) 860-207-2210
Deacon Rhonda Cotton (Harvard, MA) 508-517-9805 (c) or 978-456-8680 h)
(In the event of a pastoral emergency when Archdeacon Michael is absent, please call one of the above.)
Parish Council: Monica Walker 508-272-6900 (Rector’s Warden)
Marta Burbeck 508-382-2026 (People’s Warden)
John Bottini 508-877-8736 (Treasurer)
Richard Bostock 508-826-7244 (Clerk)
Dustin Hassard
Jay O’Leary 508-624-9705
Donald Richards Senior Warden Emeritus

(For non-pastoral issues in the church during Archdeacon Michael’s absence please call one of our Wardens)

Contact Information for Holy Trinity Anglican Church
Church address: 472 Lincoln Street, Marlborough MA

Church mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough MA

Church website: www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

Like Holy Trinity on Facebook: facebook.com/HTACMass

Our Diocesan Website: www.anglicannetwork.ca

Our Provincial Website: www.anglicanchurch.net
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Please let us know!

If you, or a family member, is sick or in the hospital,
please inform Fr. Michael or another clergy person.
They will arrange visits, and holy communion
if requested and if possible.
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DEADLINE FOR AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2022 MESSENGER

The deadline for the next issue of this newsletter is Sunday, July 24, 2022. Please hand your items to me or e-
mail them to me at walkermonica@comcast.net.

Thank you! Monica Walker

| WILL CALL UPON GOD ...

IN THE EVENING AND

> | g = MORNING AND AT

o NOON-DAY ... AND HE
' % s SHALL HEAR MY VOICE
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HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

472 Lincoln Street
Marlborough, Massachusetts, 01752
Mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough, MA 01752

(508) 481-8493
www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

An orthodox Anglican Christian Community

A Parish of the Province of the Anglican Church in North America



